
 
2021-11-05 Report no. 23/2021: Decision of the Polish Financial Supervision Authority on changing 
the buffer of other systemically-important institutions imposed on the Bank. 
 
The Management Board of ING Bank Śląski S.A. ("Bank") hereby communicate that on 5 November 
2021 the Bank received the decision of the Polish Financial Supervision Authority (“PFSA”) on changing 
the PFSA decision of 4 October 2016 on imposing the buffer of other systemically-important institution 
on the Bank (“Buffer”). The PFSA decided to change the Buffer to 0.75% of the total risk exposure 
amount (0.50% earlier). 
 
The new value of the Buffer agrees with the opinion of the Financial Stability Committee that was 
communicated by the Bank on 12 October 2021 in Current Report No. 19/2021.  
 
In keeping with Article 108 §1 of the Act of 14 June 1960 – Administrative Procedure Code, the PFSA 
decision is immediately enforceable. 
 
Legal grounds:  Article 17 section 1 of Regulation of the European Parliament and of the Council 

(EU) No. 596/2014 of 16 April 2014 (Market Abuse Regulation). 


